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D e a r C h a i r m a n M e n d e l s o n :

Enclosed for consideration and enactment by the Council of the District of Columbia is the "Access to
Public Benefits Emergency Amendment Act of 2018," the "Access to Public Benefits Emergency
Declaration Resolution of 2018," the "Access to Public Benefits Temporary Amendment Act of 2018,"
and the "Access to Public Benefits Amendment Act of 2018."

If enacted, the legislation would modernize the District of Columbia Public Assistance Act of 1982 to
extend the opt out from denying Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF) to certain drug felons
to Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Programs (SNAP) benefits and other locally funded non-TANF
cash assistance benefits including the Program on Work Employment and Responsibility (POWER),
General Assistance for Children (GAC) and Interim Disability Assistance (IDA) benefits.

After the Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996 was enacted, the
District effectively opted out of the Federal requirement to bar individuals convicted under federal or state
law of any offense classified as a felony with controlled substance use/possession/distribution as an
element from being eligible for TANF. However, the law did not include an opt out from the SNAP
program eligibility prohibition for convicted drug felons. In order to comply with federal law by October
1, DHS will add a question to the SNAP portion of the consolidated application for benefits that asks
about felony drug conviction history. If the District becomes aware of controlled substance drug related
conviction history for SNAP recipients or applicants (i.e. by asking this question on the application), then
those individuals would be deemed ineligible for federal SNAP monies due to the federal law. This
legislation would allow the District to opt out from denying benefits to persons with felony drug
c o n v i c t i o n s .

The proposed legislation will continue to allow the District to maximize federal dollars, give ex-offenders
the opportunity to feed and care for themselves, and support DC values.

1 urge the Council to take prompt and favorable action of this matter. If you have any questions, please
contact Laura Green Zeilinger, Director of Human Services, at (202) 671-4355. 1 thank you in advance
for your prompt attention to this legislation.
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